

广东省新高考普通高中学科综合素养评价 高三年级期末考

英语

本试卷共12页,47小题,满分120分。考试用时120分钟。

- 注意事项: 1. 答卷前, 考生务必用黑色笔迹的钢笔或签字笔将自己的姓名和考生号、考场号、座位号填写在答题卡上。将条形码横贴在答题卡指定位置。
 - 2. 选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目选项的答案信息点涂黑;如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案,答案不能答在试卷上。
 - 3. 非选择题必须用黑色笔迹的钢笔或签字笔作答,答案必须写在答题卡各题目指定区域内相应位置上;如需改动,先划掉原来的答案,然后再写上新的答案;不准使用铅笔和涂改液。不按以上要求作答的答案无效。
 - 4. 考生必须保持答题卡的整洁, 考试结束后, 将试题与答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

Check the library calendar on the homepage for winter break hours! We are closed for the holidays and college closure, from December 20-26, library staff will not be available by email nor phone. We will return on December 27 at 9 am.

ACCESSIBILITY

The library welcomes and supports all students. We are dedicated to inclusive service and access for all patrons. If you need accommodation not listed here, please ask library staff; we can help with research, technology, access to collections, and other services.

For more information, contact the Accessibility Resource Center at 206.934.4183 or visit the ARC webpage.

Library Entrance

The library is located across from the bookstore, in the Broadway Edison building, on the second floor (BE 2101) on the south side of the building. For use of the elevators,

高三英语 第 1 页 (共 12 页)

| 官方微信公众号:zizzsw | 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

B

If you look around your city, you might spot girls wearing hanfu in subways or people wearing T-shirts with Chinese characters on the streets. A new trend has taken hold in China—guochao, or "China-chic".

According to a report, searches related to guochao on Dianping, a lifestyle information platform, have risen by 170 percent from the same period in 2021, and reviews have risen by nearly 40 percent. China-chic has happened, but what is it?

The term characterizes the rise of China's native fashion trends. It has expanded the concept of "Made in China", which has been recognized as the representation of Chinese culture and aesthetics offered by homegrown Chinese brands, according to CGTN.

China-chic came into the spotlight in 2018. Before that, big name foreign companies dominated the world market. To win market share, many Chinese brands followed in the footsteps of these Western brands. But that year, Chinese sportswear brand Li-Ning changed things up. During the 2018 New York Fashion Week, Li-Ning introduced its Taoism-inspired Wu Dao collection. The collection not only had a trendy look, but also included elements of traditional Chinese culture. It immediately grabbed attention at home and abroad.

The trend to embrace domestic brands has since spread rapidly to various sectors and products, from food and drinks to clothing, mobile phones and electric vehicles. For example, White Rabbit, whose sweet candy brings back childhood memories for many, launched its perfume and lip balm. "We want White Rabbit to be a brand that young people want to share," Shen Qinfeng, the company's marketing manager, told People's Daily.

Now, the guochao trend is "moving to the next stage, where its success will rely, first and foremost, on gaining cultural confidence rather than Western validation", according to Kerra Zhou, founder of brand strategy consultancy Kerrisma.

No matter how the guochao trend evolves, there's one thing that won't change: Behind the craze is people's positive attitude toward the country's development and their recognition of and growing confidence in national culture, said Yao Linqing, a professor in the School of Economics and Management at Communication University of China.

高三英语 第 3 页 (共 12 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



enter the main entrance, find the 1st-floor central elevators to the right. Take the elevator to the 2nd floor. Exit and turn right (south). Proceed across the ramp to find the library's front entrance.

STUDY ROOMS



Until further notice study rooms are available for individual and group use. Study rooms are available for a daily 2-hour maximum per study group. Students can schedule study rooms online or at the circulation desk. A photo ID or MySeattleColleges email account is needed.

Other Services

Bookshare Online Library

Library users with reading barriers can also access Bookshare, an online library free for students that include over 600,000 digital books, textbooks, and resources with assistive technology tools for readers with print disabilities. Learn more about who is eligible for Bookshare here or contact a librarian to get started.

- 1. When would be the suitable time to visit the librarian by phone?
 - A. AT 8 am on December 23.
- B. AT 11 pm on December 26.
- C. AT 8 am on December 27.
- D. AT 11 am on December 27.
- 2. What should you do if you want to reserve a room?
 - A. Enter the main entrance.
- B. Use a photo ID online.
- C. Contact a librarian.
- D. Log in Bookshare Online Library.
- 3. Where is this text probably taken from?

 - A. A website. B. A course guide.
- C. A textbook.
- D. A magazine.

微信客服: zizzs2018

高三英语 第 2 页 (共 12 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



- 4. What makes Li-Ning so fashionable?
 - A. Its successful market strategy similar to Western brands.
 - B. Its trendy look similar to Western brands.
 - C. Its elements of traditional Chinese culture.
 - D. Chic and unique clothes styles.
- 5. Why did the author mention "White Rabbit" in paragraph 5?
 - A. Because White Rabbit reminded the author of his or her childhood.
 - B. Because the author helped White Rabbit promote new products.
 - C. Because White Rabbit was a good example for showing the guochao trend.
 - D. Because this traditional brand was on the decline.
- 6. What does the secret to the success of the guochao?
 - A. Increasing confidence in Chinese culture.
 - B. Excellent design skills.
 - C. Clothes of great quality.
 - D. Styles catering to people abroad.
- 7. What is the author's attitude to the future of the guochao trend?
 - A. Doubtful.
- B. Positive.
- C. Disapproving.
- D. Cautious.

C

Recently, while out walking my dog Jack, I encountered a blond woman walking her dog. I stopped to chat and she responded amiably. As soon as we had ended our chat and I was walking on, I realized that the woman I had approached was a complete stranger, not one of my neighbors.

Face blindness, is a neurological condition resulting in trouble identifying human faces. Neurologist-author Oliver Sacks famously introduced this condition in his 1985 book The Man Who Mistook His Wife for a Hat. Sacks wrote about his own severe face blindness in a wonderful article in the New Yorker. Up to 2.5 percent of people are born with face blindness.

Acquired face blindness may be caused by head trauma, strokes or tumors . Face blindness occurs in many people like me with Alzheimer's disease, even in the early stages. Although my cognitive impairment is still mild, I have been having increasing trouble recognizing faces, even of people I know well. Many of my neighbors are hard for me to recognize until I hear their voices or see the dog they are walking.

高三英语 第 4 页 (共 12 页)



The ability to accurately identify other people by recognizing their faces is important to our social, emotional and cultural behaviors. Our brains appear to learn how to recognize the faces of other people of our race during childhood. A study in 2019 showed that there is a critical period for this learning. Children learn how to recognize faces of the group they are raised with, up until about age 12. White children will become adept at distinguishing white face. Similarly, an Asian child raised in an Asian country without exposure to white faces will not be able to distinguish white faces. This learning process slows down and then is gone by age 12.

My best option may be to pay closer attention to the dogs. Even for me, pets are easy to identify because of shape, size, color of coat and sometimes behavior. Next time we pass on the street, we'll be strangers no more.

- 8. Which word best describes the author's experience with a complete stranger?
 - A. Awkward.
- B. Casual.
- C. Friendly.
- D. Indifferent.
- 9. What does the underlined phrase "my cognitive impairment" in paragraph 3 refer to?
 - A. Head trauma.
- B. Strokes.
- C. Tumors.
- D. Alzheimer's disease.

微信客服:zizzs2018

- 10. According to the author, who would probably recognize white faces easy?
 - A. An Asian child raised in an Asian country.
 - B. An American child raised in America.
 - C. An American child raised an Asian country.
 - D. An American adult lived in an Asian country.
- 11. Which can be a suitable title for the text?
 - A. What it's like to have face blindness
 - B. How we would avoid face blindness
 - C. Why the elderly choose to keep pets
 - D. What causes the society stranger

D

Food production is a major contributor to climate change. A 2020 study found that, even if emissions from burning fossil fuels ended immediately, current trends in food systems could derail efforts to limit global warming to 2 °C above pre-industrial levels.

Some foods — such as red meat — produce far more greenhouse gases than others. Last year, a UK government survey found that more than half the people in the country want to make more sustainable choices around food. But because many food items contain multiple ingredients, it can be difficult to unravel the environmental impact of one product over another.

布三斯语 第 5 页 (共 12 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



To create a rating system that people would find easy to understand, Clark and his colleagues used an algorithm to estimate how much of each ingredient was in thousands of products sold in major UK supermarket chains. The researchers then gave food items an environmental-impact score out of 100 -with 100 being the worst -by combining the impacts of the ingredients in 100 grams of each product. They considered several factors, including greenhouse-gas emissions and land use.

The team found that products containing lamb and beef — such as ready-made meat pies — had the most serious environmental impact, scoring up to three times higher than products made with poultry. The lowest-impact foods tended to be made with plants and included bread products, fruits, vegetables, grains and beverages rich in sugar.

Comparing the environmental-impact score with nutritional information, the researchers found that healthier foods tended to have low environmental impacts. There were some notable exceptions: both nuts and seafood had a good nutrition score but relatively high environmental impacts.

There are large differences between foods. If made <u>more</u> user-friendly and widely accessible, food-rating systems could help people to make informed choices about what they eat. When we start making choices, it really improves our health and environment in a substantial way. This sort of study may help us find our way.

- 12. What was the study finding?
 - A. Burning fossil fuels will emit greenhouse gas.
 - B. There will be an end to emissions from burning fossil fuels.
 - C. Too many ingredients in food will harm your health.
 - D. Food production is related to climate change.
- 13. Why did Clark and his colleagues create a rating system?
 - A. To help the people understand the environmental impact of food product.
 - B. To calculate the profits earned by major UK supermarket chains.
 - C. To assess the service provided by major UK supermarket chains.
 - D. To show the nutritional information of food products in the supermarkets.
- 14. Which of the following will be recommended to purchase according to the team?
 - A. Nuts and seafood.

B. Lamb and beef.

C. Chicken.

- D. Fruits and vegetables.
- 15. What can we learn about the food-rating systems from the last paragraph?

A. It has been well received.

B. It still needs to be improved.

C. It is convenient and easy.

D. It is not portable to use.

高三英语 第 6 页 (共 12 页)



第二节 (共5小题;每小题 2.5分,满分 12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Where fat goes when you lose weight

The world is obsessed with fad diets and weight loss, yet few of us know how a kilogram of fat actually vanishes off the scales. The most common misconception by far, was that fat is converted to energy. Some thought fat turns into muscle, which is impossible. 16

The enlightening facts about fat metabolism

The correct answer is that fat is converted to carbon dioxide and water. If you lose 10 pounds of fat, precisely 8.4 pounds comes out through your lungs and the remaining 1.6 pounds turns into water. 17 This surprises just about everyone, but almost everything we eat comes back out via the lungs.

We all learn that "energy in equals energy out" in high school. But energy is a notoriously confusing concept, even among scientists who study obesity. 19

According to the latest government figures, Americans consume 3.55 kg of food and beverages every day. If you put 3.55 kg of food and water into your body, plus 660 grams of oxygen, then 4.2 kg of stuff needs to come back out, or you'll gain weight. If you're hoping to shed some weight, more than 4.1kg will have to go.

Eat less, exhale more

18

______Unfortunately not. Huffing and puffing more than you need to will only make you dizzy, or possibly faint. The only way you can consciously increase the amount of carbon dioxide your body is producing is by moving your muscles.

- A. Calories in equals energy out.
- B. Kilograms in versus kilograms out.
- C. The reason we gain or lose weight is much less mysterious if we keep track of all the kilograms, too, not just those calories.
- D. So if fat turns into carbon dioxide, could simply breathing more make you lose weight?

高三英语 第 7 页 (共 12 页)



- E. So if not energy, muscles, where does fut go?
- F. In other words, nearly all the weight we lose is exhaled.
- G. Everything else you swallow is absorbed.

第二部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题 1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Once we reach the age 60 or 65, we all look forward to retirement and living a stress-free life. But that is not the 21, for David Flucker, from Scotland's Edinburgh, who is 100-year-old. He still works three days a week at the St.Columba's Hospice Care shop.

David Flucker 22 his centennial birthday this June, but still went into 23 the next day, as usual, at the shop. David spends four hours traveling roundtrip to the shop—which he does regardless of the 24.

David started working in the charity shop after he was 25 with cancer and spent two weeks being cared for by the Hospice. He just wanted to pay it forward for the 26 he received.

Shared on Facebook, the post shows how Flucker has become an 33 for many

高三英语 第 8 页 (共 12 页)



around the world. The store 34 a post on the official page of Ocean Terminal Shopping Centre where Flucker's workspace is located. The post got many 35 and comments and left social media users amazed.

21. A. plan	B. hope	C. work	D. Camily
22 4	500 500000 arc 900 514		D. family
22. A. spent	B. celebrated	C. refused	D. introduced
23. A. class	B. work	C. shopping	D. hospital
24. A. energy	B. time	C. money	D. weather
25. A. fighting	B. diagnosed	C. dying	D. curing
26. A. kindness	B. prejudice	C. letters	D. donation
27. A. junior	B. senior	C. boss	D. host
28. A. special	B. wonderful	C. busiest	D. coldest
29. A. gets	B. lends	C. checks	D. takes
30. A. social	B. legal	C. familiar	D. real
31. A. takes off	B. gives off	C. auctions off	D. turns off
32. A. gifts	B. boxes	C. people	D. glimpses
33. A. idea	B. inspiration	C. experience	D. experiment
34. A. take out	B. stand out	C. turn out	D. put out
35. A. letters	B. messages	C. likes	D. awards

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面材料,在空白处填写 1 个适当的单词或用括号内单词的正确形式填空。

Scientists at the University of Florida have grown plants in soil that came from the Moon. The plants didn't grow as well as ____ 36 ___ grown in dirt from Earth, but the experiment marks an important step towards growing plants on the Moon.

Soil from the Moon is very different from regular soil.It's 37 (powder) and doesn't have many nutrients—things that help plants grow.The soil has a large amount of iron, and is full of tiny pieces of glass 38 smashed meteorites(例石). The scientists chose a plant called thale cress(风耳芥) for their experiment.It's a small plant 39 (relate) to broccoli that can grow in very little soil. Scientists

高三英语 第 9 页 (共 12 页)

Li Hua



know a lot about the DNA of thale cress, which helps them understand how it reacts
to the soil it 40 (plant) in.
The researchers separated the lunar soil into 12 tiny containers. They got the soil wet
with water mixed with nutrients. Then they added seeds. The researchers also planted
thale cress seeds in ash from(volcano)—a sort of fake lunar soil. After two days
of watering, the scientists 4? (see) green growths in every container. The seeds
started to grow.l can't tell you 43 astonished we were!"said Paul, the report's lead
author. 14 (show) that plants will grow in lunar soil is 45 (actual) a huge
step in that direction.
第三部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)
第一节 (满分 15 分)
假如你是李华,你校即将开展一系列劳动体验活动,你想邀请外教 Mr.Green
一起参加,请你根据以下提示给他写一封电子邮件。
内容包括:
1. 活动时间地点;
2. 活动目的和内容;
3. 期待回复。
注意:
1. 写作词数应为 80 左右;
2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯;
3. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。
Dear Mr. Green,
Yours,

高三英语 第 10 页 (共 12 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



第二节 (满分 25 分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的 短文。

Kathy was a shy girl, who really liked dancing. One day, she had promised her mother to get herself a pair of boots, but as she wandered through Waller's department store, she was looking at the things she couldn't afford or wouldn't be allowed to wear. That beautiful hat, for instance, was just like the one her classmate had.

When Kathy was walking along the aisles with her head down, it was the sign BEAU CATCHERS in front of some hair ribbons that stopped her. Around the sign was a selection of those bow ribbons for your hair. In every color of the rainbow, it said---pick a color to suit your personality.

She stood there a moment, wondering if her mother would let her wear a big bow like that. "This would be a nice one for you, dear," said the saleslady. "Oh, no, I couldn't wear anything like that, "she answered, but at the same time she was reaching for the green ribbon. The saleslady, looking surprised, replied, "with that lovely copper-colored hair and those pretty eyes? Why, child, you could wear anything." And she quickly fastened the bow in Kathy's hair and advised, "One thing you have to remember, honey, if you are going to wear anything unusual, you will be different and look positively exciting."

"I'll take it," Kathy said and paid for the ribbon. She rushed out of the store so fast that she bumped into a big woman with a lot of packages and almost got knocked over. As she neared the door, the funny old man was staring at her---a man with black eyes and a gray mustache under a green hat---you could feel that under the mustache he was smiling at the beau catcher!

The next moment a shiver of fright went through her, for the man was actually following her. She started to look around, but then she heard him call to her. She ran like a rabbit, and she didn't stop running until she was a block away.

Suddenly she was in front of the school hall, and she realized she had been intending to go there from the start, for every girl at school knew this was the place where the best dancer Morris spent Saturday afternoons. He was there all right, training

高三英语 第 11 页 (共 12 页)



some dancers in the hall. Their dance steps were swift and graceful. Kathy was so eager to join them. Soon she realized that he had turned and was staring at her. She stood very straight, holding her head high, conscious of that green beau catcher in her hair.

Paragraph 1

About ten minutes later, the unbelievable thing happened.

Paragraph 2

She dashed to the ribbon counter in the store as the doors were being shut.

注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

and the same of th	
She dashed to the	e ribbon counter in the store as the doors were being shut.
She dashed to the	e ribbon counter in the store as the doors were being shut.

码三英语 第 12 页 (具 12 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号、zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线







13

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018